Plains Booster Club

August 8, 2016                 DRAFT*DRAFT*DRAFT*DRAFT*DRAFT
The meeting was called to order at 6:05pm by Chairman Ron Warren with members Denise Earhart, Erika Lawyer, Debbi Kirschbaum, Terri Henry, and Syd Connolly present.

Minutes from 7/11/16 meeting approved as presented. (Denise/Syd.)

Treasurer's report: no current fund balances since beginning of new fiscal year, minimal activity. New membership forms have been mailed by Deb Warren so we will be seeing that income shortly.

Fair Concessions Booth: sign-ups will begin soon for the Hamburger booth. Syd will be coordinating this, working with coaches around their practice and game schedules, plan for 3 adults/3 kids per shift, we need an adult working on the grill. We need to keep in mind that hamburgers will be being taken into the grandstands for sale as well so our volume will probably be increased. Discussion on the PHS Athletics booth (Tacos) which is missing two days of coverage. Drama/Terri Henry is taking Friday, and will check with Music Department to see if they want to help. NHS was not able to help. Erika will check with Soccer who may be interested in taking a day. 

Syd gave update on Fair Concessions Group meeting, mostly logistics of final ordering and details for the fair. A new treasurer was approved, Tammy Dean from Thompson Falls. Milkshakes will continue as Ripples has decided to have their own booth. Thompson Falls Grange has applied for a Bingo license, and Bingo booth will be run by Sanders County Veterans Transportation and Knights of Columbus. Fair Readiness day is August 27th starting at 0900 and includes Sanitarian education and potluck. 

Erika communicated with Kevin Olfert who is waiting for the new membership form and information to put on the welcome page of the website. The Facebook page will need to be started over.

Ron gave an update on the Coke contract the District is negotiating. Mr Chisolm is aware of Booster club's concerns about a less expensive bottled water option. Current 12-year contract ends on 8/31/16, the school received $4000 initially and $1000/yearly which is utilized for the teacher's CLASS award given annually to a graduating boy and girl. 

Discussion regarding plastic cups/decorations for chain link fences, Syd has found a company that has a kit for a running mustang. Decision made to  purchase the mustang kit for the fence along the middle school playground, (Erika/Debbi).  We'll look into something for the fence by the softball field as well. 

Other discussion: 1) need ideas for acknowledging Boosters with $100 or $200 membership at the football and/or softball fields. 2) Homecoming is 9/30/16, we need to start planning now. Decision to allot $200 for spirit items, (Erika/Terri). Syd will talk to Suzy about the mascot, and LarriJo about ordering hot dogs. Debbi will talk to Rocky Mountain Bank about donation, Erika will talk to Blackfoot about donating water.

Next meeting is 9/12/16. Meeting adjourned at 6:55pm by Chairman Warren.

Sydne Connolly, Secretary

